
Cherry, Brian K 

4/17/2013 8:10:00 AM
Clanon, Paul (paul.clanon@cpuc.ca.gov); Michael R. Peevey 
(michael.peevey@cpuc.ca.gov) (michael.peevey@cpuc.ca.gov); Jack Hagan 
(ejh@cpuc.ca.gov) (Jack.Hagan@cpuc.ca.gov)

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:
Bcc:
Subject: FW: CONFIDENTIAL: Redacted

RedactedUpdate on

From: Dietz, Sidney
Sent: Wednesday, April 17, 2013 7:59 AM 
To: Alien, Meredith; Cherry, Brian K
Cc: Jacobson, Erik B (RegRel); Doll, Laura; Hughes, John (Reg Rel); Beardsley Grant, Kate; Bottorff, 
Thomas E
Subject: RE: CONFIDENTIAL: Redacted

Update from EOC:

On the 230kV/l 15kV side, we have two of the four transformer banks in service. #1 was not
damaged and is in service. #3 has a damaged radiator, but last night this radiator was isolated, 
so it is now in service. #3 will need to have a radiator repair at a later time. Bank #2 is not in 
service, but should be back in service by noon, in time for the after noon peak. #4 is not in 
service and will take a few weeks.

So, by noon, the 230/115kV section will be working and able to reliably handle loads. 
Yesterday, we were not in such good shape, and we were within 20MW in the San Jose area of 
having to shed load.

On the 500kV side, there are three damaged banks. Work on one damaged bank will start 
today, and should be repaired by 27Apr. We expect this section to be back to normal in 3-4 
weeks.
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Six breakers were damaged. Four are expected to be repaired today. Two will need more 
extensive repairs.

Our oil containment system collected 50k gallons of transformer oil. 200-300 gallons leaked 
outside the containment system and outside of our facility. The preliminary tests show that the 
PCB level in this oil is 14ppm, which is enough to trigger state regulators, but not US 
regulators. In the worst-case scenario where hand excavation is required, the cleanup should 
take 3-4 weeks.

The area is still a crime scene, and I am working on finding out if SED inspectors can get 
permission from the Santa Clara Sheriff to tour the facility. As of now, the enviro inspectors, 
including the county inspectors, have not been allowed to enter, but the crime-scene techs are 
expected to be done this morning.

Let me know if you have any questions.
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